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 Comes now Rattlesnake Ridge Water District, by and through counsel, and hereby 

Requests for an Enlargement of Time to file its responses to post-hearing data responses and 

memorandum brief to support its position. In support thereof, Rattlesnake Ridge Water District 

states as follows: 

 The Public Service Commission conducted a hearing by video on January 12, 2022. 

Rattlesnake Ridge Water District (“Rattlesnake Ridge”) received post-hearing data requests which 

are currently due on or before February 8, 2022. The Public Service Commission also gave 

Rattlesnake Ridge the option to file a memorandum brief on or before February 15, 2022. Due to 

unforeseen circumstances and illness, it is unlikely that Rattlesnake Ridge will have their responses 

completed on or before February 8, 2022. 

 Several Rattlesnake Ridge employees contracted COVID-19 after the hearing. It has been 

so shorthanded and under staffed that the new manager, David Gifford, has been required to work 

in the field in order to maintain infrastructure and repair water leaks. The new office manager, 

Becky Kitchen, has also been out of the office and unable to help compile documents. Rattlesnake 

Ridge has also made various changes in management which it mentioned during the video hearing. 

 Wherefore, Rattlesnake Ridge Water District requests this be taken as its Motion and prays 

for an additional forty-five (45) days or an additional time deemed appropriate by the Public 

Service Commission to file its responses and for all relief to which it may appear entitled. 



        Respectfully submitted, 

 

/S/  Derrick E. Willis                . 

HON. DERRICK E. WILLIS 

117 SOUTH HORD STREET 

GRAYSON, KY 41143 

 

CERTIFICATE: A true and correct copy of the foregoing was served upon the Public Service 

Commission this 26th day of January, 2022. 

 

/S/ Derrick E. Willis           . 


